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which the contracting activity should
grant, if feasible, or the central non-
profit agency shall issue a purchase ex-
ception authorizing procurement from
commercial sources as provided in § 51–
5.4 of this chapter.

§ 51–6.8 Deletion of items from the
Procurement List.

(a) When a central nonprofit agency
decides to request that the Committee
delete a commodity or service from the
Procurement List, it shall notify the
Committee staff immediately. Before
reaching a decision to request a dele-
tion of an item from the Procurement
List, the central nonprofit agency shall
determine that none of its nonprofit
agencies is capable and desirous of fur-
nishing the commodity or service in-
volved.

(b) Except in cases where the Govern-
ment is no longer procuring the item in
question, the Committee shall, prior to
deleting an item from the Procurement
List, determine that none of the non-
profit agencies of the other central
nonprofit agency is desirous and capa-
ble of furnishing the commodity or
service involved.

(c) Nonprofit agencies will normally
be required to complete production of
any orders for commodities on hand re-
gardless of the decision to delete the
item. Nonprofit agencies shall obtain
concurrence of the contracting activity
and the Committee prior to returning a
purchase order to the contracting ac-
tivity.

(d) For services, a nonprofit agency
shall notify the contracting activity of
its intent to discontinue performance
of the service 90 days in advance of the
termination date to enable the con-
tracting activity to assure continuity
of the service after the nonprofit agen-
cy’s discontinuance.

(e) The Committee may delete an
item from the Procurement List with-
out a request from a central nonprofit
agency if the Committee determines
that none of the nonprofit agencies
participating in the JWOD Program
are capable and desirous of furnishing
the commodity or service to the Gov-
ernment, or if the Committee decides
that the commodity or service is no
longer suitable for procurement from
nonprofit agencies employing people

who are blind or have other severe dis-
abilities. In considering such an action,
the Committee will consult with the
appropriate central nonprofit agency,
the nonprofit agency or agencies in-
volved, and the contracting activity.

[56 FR 48983, Sept. 26, l991; 56 FR 64002, Dec.
6, 1991, as amended at 59 FR 59344, Nov. 16,
1994]

§ 51–6.9 Correspondence and inquiries.
Routine contracting activity cor-

respondence or inquiries concerning de-
liveries of commodities being shipped
from or performance of services by
nonprofit agencies employing persons
who are blind or have other severe dis-
abilities shall be with the nonprofit
agency involved. Major problems shall
be referred to the appropriate central
nonprofit agency. In those instances
where the problem cannot be resolved
by the central nonprofit agency and
the contracting activity involved, the
contracting activity or central non-
profit agency shall notify the Com-
mittee of the problem so that action
can be taken by the Committee to re-
solve it.

§ 51–6.10 Quality of merchandise.
(a) Commodities furnished under

Government specification by nonprofit
agencies employing persons who are
blind or have other severe disabilities
shall be manufactured in strict compli-
ance with such specifications. Where
no specifications exist, commodities
furnished shall be of a quality equal to
or higher than similar items available
on the commercial market. Commod-
ities shall be inspected utilizing na-
tionally recognized test methods and
procedures for sampling and inspec-
tion.

(b) Services furnished by nonprofit
agencies employing persons who are
blind or have other severe disabilities
shall be performed in accordance with
Government specifications and stand-
ards. Where no Government specifica-
tions and standards exist, the services
shall be performed in accordance with
commercial practices.

§ 51–6.11 Quality complaints.
(a) When the quality of a commodity

received is not considered satisfactory
by the using activity, the activity shall
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take the following actions as appro-
priate:

(1) For commodities received from
Defense Logistics Agency supply cen-
ters, General Services Administration
supply distribution facilities, Depart-
ment of Veterans Affairs distribution
division or other central stockage de-
pots, or specifically authorized supply
source, notify the supplying agency in
writing in accordance with that agen-
cy’s procedures. The supplying agency
shall, in turn, provide copies of the no-
tice to the nonprofit agency involved
and its central nonprofit agency.

(2) For commodities received directly
from nonprofit agencies employing per-
sons who are blind or have other severe
disabilities, address complaints to the
nonprofit agency involved with a copy
to the central nonprofit agency with
which it is affiliated.

(b) When the quality of a service is
not considered satisfactory by the con-
tracting activity, it shall address com-
plaints to the nonprofit agency in-
volved with a copy to the central non-
profit agency with which it is affili-
ated.

§ 51–6.12 Specification changes and
similar actions.

(a) Contracting activities shall notify
the nonprofit agency or agencies au-
thorized to furnish a commodity on the
Procurement List and the central non-
profit agency concerned of any changes
to the specification or other descrip-
tion of the commodity.

(b) When a Government entity is
changing the specification or descrip-
tion of a commodity on the Procure-
ment List, including a change that in-
volves the assignment of a new na-
tional stock number or item designa-
tion, the office assigned responsibility
for the action shall obtain the com-
ments of the Committee and the cen-
tral nonprofit agency concerned on the
proposed change and shall notify the
nonprofit agency and the central non-
profit agency concerned at least 90
days prior to placing an order for a
commodity covered by the new speci-
fication or description.

(c) For services on the Procurement
List, the contracting activity shall no-
tify the nonprofit agency furnishing
the service and the central nonprofit

agency concerned at least 90 days prior
to the date that any changes in the
statement of work or other conditions
of performance will be required, includ-
ing assumption of performance of the
service by the contracting activity.

(d) If an emergency makes it impos-
sible for a contracting activity to give
the 90-day notice required by para-
graphs (b) and (c) of this section, the
contracting activity shall inform the
nonprofit agency and the central non-
profit agency concerned of the reasons
it cannot meet the 90-day notice re-
quirement when it places the order or
change notice.

(e) Nonprofit agencies shall rec-
ommend changes in specifications,
item descriptions, and statements of
work that will improve the commodity
or service being provided, reduce costs,
or improve overall value to the Govern-
ment. Contracting activities shall re-
spond promptly to these recommenda-
tions and work with the nonprofit
agencies to implement them when ap-
propriate.

[56 FR 48983, Sept. 26, l991, as amended at 59
FR 59344, Nov. 16, 1994; 62 FR 66529, Dec. 19,
1998]

§ 51–6.13 Replacement and similar
commodities.

(a) When a commodity on the Pro-
curement List is replaced by another
commodity which has not been re-
cently procured, and a nonprofit agen-
cy can furnish the replacement com-
modity in accordance with the Govern-
ment’s quality standards and delivery
schedules, the replacement commodity
is automatically considered to be on
the Procurement List and shall be pro-
cured from the nonprofit agency des-
ignated by the Committee at the fair
market price the Committee has set for
the replacement commodity. The com-
modity being replaced shall continue
to be included on the Procurement List
until there is no longer a Government
requirement for that commodity.

(b) If contracting activities desire to
procure additional sizes, colors, or
other variations of a commodity after
the commodity is added to the Pro-
curement List, and these similar com-
modities have not recently been pro-
cured, these commodities are also
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